
Wednesday 28th June 2023 Term 2, Week 10 

Kia ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa Lava, Kia Orana, Ni sa bula, Mauri, Suosday, Sat Sri Akaal, Tajba Filghodu, Xin 

Chao, Ni Hao, Guten Tag, Sawadee, Kumusta, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Maith, warm greetings to you all.  

END OF TERM 2 
Its hard to believe we are half 
way through the school year -
time flies when you are having 
fun. 
We have had a busy term 
packed full of great learning, 
school trips, sports competitions, 
principal awards and what a 
great way to finish off the term 
with a book week! 

 

ROOM UPGRADES & 

RELOCATIONS 
We are excited to let you know 
that rooms 27-33 are 
undergoing an upgrade over the 
next term. The rooms will have 
fresh walls and paint and be in 
tip top condition before we know 
it. In the meantime, children who 
are usually in those classrooms 
have be relocated. Room 30 are 
now located in Room 11 and 
Room 31 are in Room 14. 

 
 

HEALTH CURRICULUM 

SURVEY 
On Thursday last week we 
emailed out a link to complete a 
Health Curriculum Survey. This is 
an opportunity for you to have 
your say and let us know what 
you are happy with in Fairburn’s 
health curriculum and suggest 
other areas that are important to 
you.  
A big THANK YOU to those who 
have already completed it. 
Please complete this if you have 
a spare minute as your opinion is 
important to us.  
https://forms.gle/
sLzt5CRcRak276E48  

  

MATARIKI CELEBRATIONS 
Matariki falls during the school 
holidays  but we do not want to 
miss out on the celebrations! Our 
teachers have been busily 
preparing a week of celebrations 
for week 2 of term 3 (24th-28th 
July).  
These celebrations will only be a 
success if we have the support 
and help of our school community. 
Over the next week please look 
out for an email actively looking 
for volunteers. There will be lots 
of smaller jobs to put you hand 
up for so please don’t be shy!  
We thank you for your help in 
advance. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

MEASLES REMINDER 
Children and young people 
should have two MMR 
vaccinations to avoid disruption to 
their education should there be a 
measles outbreak. Vaccination 
records are in the Wellchild/
Plunket book or ask your doctor 
for a copy. If we have a case of 
measles at school, Public Health 
will work with us to decide who 
will need to stay home because 
they are not immune. Link to 
information and resources:  
https://www.arphs.health.nz/
public-health-topics/disease-and-
illness/measles/  
Please note: You may be 
contacted by our school office for 
a copy of your child's 
immunisation records if we do not 
have one on file.  
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PRINCIPAL AWARDS 

 

 

 

 
 
Congratulations to the  
following children: 

Mele Kava, Andrew Cocker, 

Riya Deo, Hidayah Abedah, 

Journey Fariu-Misiepo, 

Husnah Muhammad, Ana 

Vuki, Nayra Prasad, Mataele 

Fonua, Chorus Nofoaiga, 

Finau Pole, Nepeoti Fakaosi, 

Stanley Finau, Josefa 

Kuilalekaleka, Blake 

Tapatuetoa, Tevita Pongi, 

Ayva Huavi, Tomasi 

Veamatahau, Loloma Mausa, 

Raicula Koroise, Amira Bi, 

Lorenzo Tuuau, Pale Ah Lam, 

Ricardo Falconer-Tuki, Sela 

Tapaatoutai and Rhys Lee. 

 

Matariki in Mangere East  
SATURDAY 1ST JULY, 11AM-3PM Mangere East Shops (Courtyard outside 
Lim’s) Poi Making | Raranga Harakeke | Learn about Matariki | Waiata | 
Prizes & givaways  
FRIDAY 7TH JULY 5PM—9PM Metro Theatre Free Community Hangi Dinner 
Local performances | Matariki Presentation | Raranga Harakeke | Korowai 
Exhibition | Tumanako Wall 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
MON 26TH JUN – FRI 30TH JUN 
BOOK WEEK 
 
 

WEDNESDAY 28TH JUNE 
REPORTS HOME 
 
 

FRIDAY 30TH JUNE  
WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
 

 
 
 

FRIDAY 30TH JUNE  
LAST DAY OF TERM 2 
 
 

 

MONDAY 17TH JULY 
FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 
 
MON - FRI 24TH - 28TH JULY 
MATARIKI CELEBRATIONS 
 
FRIDAY 18TH AUGUST 
TEACHER ONLY DAY 
 

 

Nga  Mihi 

 Paula Passfield 

Principal 

IMPORTANT 

CORRECT EMAIL  

ADDRESSES 
We are gradually working 

towards more                
communication via email. 

Next term we have 3 Way  
Conferences. Invites to 

book your appointments 
will be sent via email. 

Please let the office know 
if your email address has 
changed or if you do not 
have one or have yet to  
receive any emails from 

school. 

https://forms.gle/sLzt5CRcRak276E48
https://forms.gle/sLzt5CRcRak276E48

